DHP Advisory Committee

January 29, 2008

Fayetteville Free Library 
All Present: Betsy Kennedy, Cazenovia Public Library (new member); Michael Flanagan, OHA; Linda Ryan, Fayetteville Free Library; Dick Williams, Clinton Historical Society, Bonnie Kisselstein, Baldwinsville Public Library; Penelope Klein, CLRC; Susan Hughes, CLRC Liaison.

1. Secretary Pro Tem: Michael Flanagan

2. Introduction of new committee member:  Betsy Kennedy from the Cazenovia Public Library.

3.
D. Williams called for approval of Nov. 2007 meeting minutes. 

     Seconded by L. Ryan.

4. Regional Archivist’s Report (Susan Hughes):

* DHP training programs 

· “Identification and Care of Photographs” to be held at Bird Library, Syracuse University, on May 20, 2008. Cost is $20.

· Roundtable for College and University Archivists at Utica College.

· Will be scheduling MARC for History Records and Mold Remediation workshops.

* Writing for Social Scientists by Howard S. Becker (2nd ed.) will

              be available at the CLRC LARC

* April 10 Regional Archivists meeting in Albany

* There was discussion of a recent case involving a NYS Archives

   employee who was apprehended for stealing NYSL historical records and selling them.

* Has been advising Utica College in applying for Phase 2 of DHP grant

   for Child Life Collection (This is their 3rd attempt.)

* Queried the committee about missing historical organizations and

   information for the DHP survey. 

5. Old Business

* Committee reviewed draft of the online Historical Repository Guide that has been undertaken.  Several small format issues were discussed.

* DHP 20th anniversary celebration: 

· Susan is waiting to hear from the Chittenango Landing Canal Boat Museum about hosting the event.

· Bonnie suggested having costumed interpreter Michelle Henry and “Never Tickle a Mule” opera as possible speaker/events.

· Susan said she is still considering Dick Case as the main speaker but waiting for date confirmation. She will send out nomination forms to the committee. The event will likely be in October.

· Penelope suggested piggybacking with the CLRC “Visionary Award” or create a new award for DHP.
· Dick Case was mentioned as a possible recipient for an award.

· There was discussion of funding for the event. Some money may come from the State Archives. Susan has some money in her budget for start up costs or small commemorative gifts for the attendees.

· Idea of inviting repositories to set up displays to “feature themselves”

6. Old Business

Susan:

*Passed out literature on “Protecting Collections During Construction”

Penelope: 

*CLRC is experimenting with putting the LARC catalog on LibraryThing.com as Copicat is out of date. CLRC is currently weeding and adding to its collection.

Linda: 

* Announced that Mary Jean Bialas will be a presenter on historic clothing at the Women’s Tea program at Fayetteville Library on March 20.

* Spoke about an intern and the Grover Cleveland online exhibit.

Betsy: 

*Announced an October display at Cazenovia Library for Archives Month

Dick:

* September 27 is Oneida County History Day

* Clinton Historical Association is looking for interns to help with

   their backlog of cataloging.

7.
Meeting adjourned at 11:40am

8. Next meeting: March 24, 2008 at CLRC.  

                                      Action Items

Task:







 
By whom:

▲Send list of surveys not returned to committee

Susan 



▲Write nomination for Visionary Award for Dick Case

Susan

▲Contact Marcellus town historian (re: survey) 


Betsy

▲Check Dewitt Preservation and Historical Society

Linda

